
MARCH 2025 

Dear Diamond Elementary Families, 
 
March has quickly come upon us and we are half-way 
through the third marking period.  Our students have been 
working very hard and we are very proud of their efforts.   
 
During the month of February, students and staff enjoyed 
classroom Valentine’s Day parties and Family Reading 
Night!  Thank you to all of the room parents, party planners, 
and staff members for helping make this a memorable event 
for our students. 
 
During the month of March, we have some fun school events 
planned including grade level workshops/field trips and the 
Mobile Science Lab.   
 
If your kids are missing any jackets, sweatshirts, hats, 
gloves, or water bottles, please check the Lost and Found 
bins in the main hallway in front of the gym.  We have lots of 
lost items.  You will need to bring your driver’s license or 
photo ID to check out the lost and found in the main hallway. 
  
If you have any questions, please contact the school’s main  
office staff at 240-740-2120. 
      
 

                    Sincerely, 
  
 
                                                   
                                               Daniel Walder 
                                                   Principal   
  

MARCH CALENDAR 
 

March 3rd-7th:  Read Across America 

Week 

 

Tuesday, March 4th: 

Kindergarten-Water Safety Presentation 

 

Friday, March  7th 

1st Grade Assembly– Eric Energy 

 

Wednesday, March 12th  

PTA Meeting in Media Center @ 6:30 

pm  

 

Thursday & Friday, March 13th-14th 

5th Grade MISA Assessment– 9:45-

11:30 AM 

 

Wednesday, March 19th 

3rd Grade In-School Workshop/Field-

Trip 

 

Friday, March 21st 

Incoming Kindergarten Parent Coffee– 

9:45-11:00 AM 

 

March 24th-28th 

Mobile Science Lab for grades K-5 

 

Friday, March 28th  

End of 3rd Marking Period 

PTA Sponsored-Spring Dance-6:30-

8:00 PM in the APR 

 

Monday, March 31st  

No School for Students– End of     

Marking Period-grading and report card 

preparation for teachers 
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Student Toys Not Permitted at School: We request that students do not bring personal toys, balls, cards (game 
cards, Pokemon cards, trading cards, etc), or electronics to school from home.  Unfortunately, these items tend to 
cause disruption with other students, become lost or stolen items.  The school provides all necessary recess         
equipment for student use.  If students are bringing personal items for after school events such as a play-date or 
sleep-over, these items must remain in the student’s back-pack and not be used or removed from the back-pack    
during the school day. The only exception would be if a teacher permits students to bring a personal item from home 
for show and tell purposes.  Any items deemed to be disruptive to the learning environment will be confiscated by 
school personnel and parents will be notified. 

Diamond ES Parent Handbook:  The DES Parent Handbook-2024-2025  is a resource available on the Diamond 
ES website for parents to review when they have questions related to school schedules, procedures, etc.   

End of Day Plan Policy- Changes to Normal Dismissal Plans: Students will be sent home using the daily routine 
communicated by the parent with the school.  If a student’s plans require a change from their normal dismissal, all 
changes must be made in writing by note or email to the school.  Play dates should be prearranged in advance of the 
school day.  If you forgot to send a note in the morning, or in the event of last minute changes to a student’s          
dismissal plans, please call the main office prior to 3:00 p.m.  Any adults who come to pick up a child will be asked 
to show documentation to verify identification and ensure student safety.  Students cannot ride home on friend’s 
school buses for playdates.   
 

Incoming Kindergarten Parent Coffee:  We have already held one Incoming Kindergarten Coffees in February.  
Our Last Incoming Kindergarten Parent Coffee will be held on Friday, March 21st.   Diamond Elementary will be 
holding the Incoming Kindergarten Parent Coffee for parents who will be sending their child(ren) to Diamond      
Elementary next fall for Kindergarten.  The Incoming Kindergarten Parent Coffees are scheduled from 9:45-11:00 
a.m.  This event is for parents only.  To register for the Incoming Kindergarten Parent Coffee, please complete the 

online-form to RSVP :  Kindergarten Parent Coffees Google Form  your attendance at the Incoming            
Kindergarten Parent Coffee  Please call the main office at 240-740-2120 to RSVP.  Per Maryland State Department 
of Education regulations, to be  eligible to enter kindergarten for the 2025-2026 school year, children must be five 
years of age by September 1, 2025.  Children who will turn five years old between September 2 and October 
15, 2025 are eligible for consideration for the early entrance to kindergarten process. Contact Mrs. Chimera in 
the main office for more information on the early entrance to kindergarten process. The Incoming Kindergarten   
Coffee will provide parents who are unfamiliar with our kindergarten program with a sneak peek into the              
Kindergarten program at Diamond ES, a description of the Kindergarten Orientation process, a tour of the school 
and kindergarten classes, and a question and answer session at the end.  We ask current Diamond families to pass 
this information onto any neighbors who may have a child that will be turning 5 years old and will be enrolling in 
Kindergarten next school year.  
  
Student Safety Reminders:  If your child walks to/from school, please review safety rules with them accordingly. 
Students should only cross a street at a stop sign, designated crossing area, traffic light, or where a crossing guard is 
posted.  Car-riders driving through the Diamond community should adhere to speed limit postings and drive with 
caution.   
 
 
Cold Weather Reminder:  Please be sure to send your child to school dressed for the weather.  An idea to consider 
is having your children layer clothing, so that the child can take off a sweater or sweatshirt depending on the varying 
temperatures.  In addition, students should have a warm jacket, gloves and a winter hat for arrival/dismissal and out-
door recess.  We have noticed many children wearing shorts and no jackets when it is in the 30’s and 40’s.  We 
strive for the students to have outdoor recess everyday, weather permitting.  In order for the students to go outside 
for recess, the temperature needs to be at least 32 degrees (including wind-chill) and reasonably dry/damp conditions 
on the recess blacktop and wood-chip area.  We believe that the time outdoors each day is important for the children 
as a way to release energy and build concentration for afternoon instruction.  With the current chilly temperatures 
students will need a winter jacket, winter hat, and gloves for outdoor recess.   
 
Financial Aid:  Financial aid is available for school field trips.  Please contact your child's teacher, Mrs. Christie 
Meuer or Mrs. Daina Kuzmickas school counselors, or the Diamond Elementary School office if such help is     
needed.  
 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1O7NkiYUpRP3WiR7RUxALbxbFtrGpwvGLODm8sIEtqB8/edit?usp=sharing
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.gle%2F7TEiNqmeBb3NEN8VA&data=05%7C02%7Cdaniel_walder%40mcpsmd.org%7C16ff0fbeb60940f0c8b008dc27679fb6%7Cddf755e9bcd64a5ea4727c378a78c6c7%7C0%7C0%7C638428573216260387%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3
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MCAP Assessment for Grades 3-5:  The state of Maryland Comprehensive Assessment Program 
(MCAP) are aligned to the Common Core State Standards, which serve as the foundation for all 
MCPS Curriculum. The MCAP assessments are computer based and are divided into administered 
during the month of April/May. The students in grades 3-5 will complete four sessions in English/
Language Arts and four sessions in Mathematics.  Student results of the MCAP assessment are 
mailed home to parents in August/September.  For our school, the MCAP testing days are listed   
below.  

  

Parents can assist in the following ways which include: 

• Ensure your child is reading independently every night. Reading can vary from fiction and           

      non-fiction texts. 

• Ask your child comprehension questions to ensure they understand what they are reading. 

• Review basic math facts: multiplication, division, addition and subtraction 

• Make sure your child is in attendance each day for the state assessments (please see                       

        assessment chart below) 

• Make sure your child has plenty of rest the night before and a healthy breakfast. 

• Communicate to your child that they should do their best and “stick with it.” 

• Please do not schedule doctor appointments or family events during the MCAP testing schedule  

      for your child’s respective grade level. 

 MCAP Grade Level Testing Dates 

 

Morning (AM) testing time usually ranges from 9:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.  Afternoon (PM) testing 
time usually ranges from 12:30 p.m. to 3:30 p.m.  
  
For more information about the MCAP assessments, visit the MCPS website https://
www2.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/curriculum/mcap/.  For more information about the MCAP                 
assessments, please contact the school, your child's teacher, or our school testing  coordinators   
Mr. Neuman-Sunshine and Mrs. Hageman. 

Testing Date/Time 

  

MISA GRADE 5 (Science) 

  

  

Grade 5 – Mornings (AM) of March 13, 14 

MCAP English Language Arts 

(Literacy) 

Grade 3 – Mornings (AM) on April 28, 29, May 1, 2 

Grade 4 – Afternoons (AM) on April 7, 8, 9, 10 

Grade 5– Mornings (AM) on April 28, 29, May 1, 2 

MCAP  Math 

Grade 3 – Mornings (PM) on May 5, 6, 8, 9 

Grade 4 – Mornings (AM) on April 5, 6, 8, 9 

Grade 5 – Mornings (AM) on May 5, 6, 7, 9 

 

https://www2.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/curriculum/mcap/
https://www2.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/curriculum/mcap/
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Student Plans and Input for the 2025-2026 School Year 
 
School Enrollment Plans for 2025-2026 (For Families currently in grades K-4):As we begin to plan for the 
2025-2026 school year, we need identify our actual enrollment which then has an impact on the number of staff 
allocated to our school.  Please complete this form by April 15, 2025 to indicate if your child will be returning 
to Diamond ES or not returning.  Complete one form per child.  Only fill this form out for students currently in 
grades K-4.  If your child is in 5th grade and moving to middle school next year, this form should not be        

completed.  School Enrollment Plans Form for 2025-2026: https://forms.gle/MPtitWbgY5GK3Aoe8    

Please complete this survey form by April 15, 2025. Thank you for providing us with this information as we 
plan for the next school year. 
 
 
Diamond ES Parent Input on Student Profile Form for 2025-2026 School Year For Families Currently in 
Grades K-4:  With the end of the current school year quickly approaching, thoughts turn to planning for    
placement of students in classes for the next school year, 2025-2026.  Your child’s current teacher will advocate 
all she/he knows about your child’s individual needs and capabilities for the placement decision, as we         
complete a thorough articulation process for each and every student.  Parental input is also valued in the         
decision making process and the online form below can be used to provide the school with such information.  In 
addition, this optional input form will be passed on to your child’s new teacher in the fall. This optional input 
form should not be used to make a specific teacher request. (teacher requests will not be honored).   
 
The process for composing classes for the upcoming year is a task that we take very seriously through careful 
and thoughtful consideration as we all want the best for all of the children at Diamond.  It is important to ensure 
a productive classroom learning environment for your child as well as for all children at Diamond.  The         
Diamond staff wants you to know that we are committed to providing classrooms in which each child will have 
the opportunity for learning and personal growth.  When making class placements we consider the following 
variables as we aim towards creating a well-balanced, productive learning environment for all students: 
•    Relationships among individual children 
•    Compatibility between the individual child’s learning styles/needs and the classroom environment. 
•    Heterogeneous placements of student’s academic achievement levels 
•    A balance in terms of gender, ethnicity, and race 
•    The varying degrees of adult assistance needed by children for successful learning 
 
If you are interested in providing this information to be considered as decisions are made for class placement 
for next year, please complete the electronic profile form as soon as possible and no later than April 15, 
2025.  If you provide this form to the school after April 15th, there is no guarantee this information will be used 
in the class placement process. 

DES Student Profile Form:  https://forms.gle/n4jqUPmD1QLZDxTo6 -  Due April 15th. 
 
Please complete an individual form for each child in your family that will be attending Diamond ES for the 
2025-2026 school year.  It should be noted that this form is not to be used for specific teacher requests.  Such 
requests will not be honored.  Diamond Elementary values parental input and precludes specific teacher request 
in our process for class placement.  This optional form is a way of offering opportunity for those of you who 
wish to provide parental input.  Further confidential concerns about student class placement for 2025-2026 may 
be addressed in writing to the principal, Mr. Daniel Walder via email:  Daniel_walder@mcpsmd.org. 
 
We expect that parents will trust and respect the judgment of the Diamond staff in making placement             
decisions.  We appreciate your support in our efforts to best serve the instructional needs of your 
child. Diamond Elementary staff members work together to draft initial groupings and class lists in May/June, 
but these are not finalized until late in the summer when we have the most up-to-date enrollment                     
information.  You and your child will be notified between August 19th-22nd of the class placement                   

decisions.  The first day of school for the 2024-2025 school year is Tuesday, August 26, 2025. 

 
 

https://forms.gle/MPtitWbgY5GK3Aoe8
https://forms.gle/n4jqUPmD1QLZDxTo6
mailto:Daniel_walder@mcpsmd.org
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Safety Reminders:  The safety of students is our top priority. With that in mind, it is important       
periodically to share reminders with our Diamond Elementary School students who walk to and 
from school. 
 
When students are traveling to and from school, it is critical to look both ways before crossing the 
street. While we encourage all motorists to be on the lookout for students in the morning and       
afternoon, there's always a possibility that a driver could be distracted. It should never be assumed 
that a driver will stop. 
 
At intersections with crossing guards, it is critical for students and motorists alike to follow their 
direction. Crossing guards are trained to ensure the safety of students! 

Students should avoid speaking to strangers and never get in the car of someone they do not know. 
Students, if a stranger approaches you, immediately get away and tell a trusted adult and school 
staff. 
 
The City of Gaithersburg Police Department has provided the following suggestions for students:  

• Students should know a direct route to the school and parents should walk the route with their 
child(ren) before allowing them to walk the route alone. 

• Obey all traffic laws and use crosswalks when available. 

• Young children should be accompanied by an adult when walking to school, especially when 
crossing a roadway. 

• Students should refrain from using electronic devices or headphones while walking. 

• Be aware of your surroundings and walk with a buddy or group. 

• Avoid secluded routes or short cuts. 

• Know an alternative route home if the primary route is unavailable (road construction,           
emergency, etc.). 

• Wear bright clothing. 

• Do not provide a stranger with any information about yourself or the school you attend. 

• If a motorist stops to ask for directions or for help finding a lost pet, never approach the vehicle. 

• Never accept rides from strangers, or even people you know, without permission from your    
parents. 

• If someone calls out to you, approaches you, or makes you feel uncomfortable, quickly get to the 
nearest adult you trust and tell them what happened. 

• See something, say something! Report suspicious activity to a trusted adult, parent, police or 
school official. 

We encourage all parents and guardians to review these reminders with their child(ren).  
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Order Your Diamond ES Yearbook Now 
Diamond Elementary School is offering yearbooks for the 2024-2025 school year.  Pre-orders started in January and 
will continue through April 19, 2025, with delivery expected on or about early June.   Early-bird price of yearbook 
is $25.00 from January 1-April 19.  Yearbook Orders after April 19th will cost $28.00.   Yearbooks will be distribut-
ed to students in June 2025 before the last day of school. 

 

To order a School Yearbook, follow these 2 easy steps: 

•    Step 1:   Please complete this DES Yearbook Order Form.  DES Yearbook Order Form:  DES School Yearbook 

Order Form  

•    Step 2:  Submit your payment for the DES Yearbook.  (There are 3  

  options for payment) 

 

Option 1:  Purchase yearbook online through School Cash Online:   

https://mcpsmd.schoolcashonline.com/  

 

 

Option 2:  Purchase yearbook with check payable to “Diamond Elementary School” and submit to school’s main 

office. 

 

Option 3:  Purchase yearbook with cash payment (exact payment only: $25.00) and submit in an envelope addressed 

to Diamond ES Yearbook to the school’s main office. 

 

We prefer online payments through School Cash Online:  https://mcpsmd.schoolcashonline.com/  

As mentioned before, we also accept checks made  payable to “Diamond E.S.” or cash payment (exact change only).  

You can use this SchoolCash Online document for procedures on setting up an online account. 

Any questions regarding the yearbook, please contact Mr. Desai @ Rahul_G_Desai@mcpsmd.org.   

Diamond Elementary Yearbook 2025 order 

Only return this tear-off form if you are submitting cash or check payment to order a DES yearbook. 

 

Student’s Name:             

 

Teacher:             Grade:     

 

Quantity:     Amount Enclosed:      ($25 per yearbook) 

 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc2fPpJMCQwWo9DOOr4VjvZAhfqoRW9hBHRfl6weyNLAHQM8g/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc2fPpJMCQwWo9DOOr4VjvZAhfqoRW9hBHRfl6weyNLAHQM8g/viewform
https://mcpsmd.schoolcashonline.com/
https://mcpsmd.schoolcashonline.com/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1kt6SodLgwXxOmP_OGZeFzAR0TuB2kVoA8gjonhaRVGU/edit?usp=sharing
mailto:Rahul_G_Desai@mcpsmd.org
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Diamond Elementary School offers SchoolCash Online for making online payments for field  
trips and other school orders and fees like school yearbook, etc. SchoolCash Online is the  
preferred method of payment for all school-related fees. 
 

SchoolCash Online helps parents/guardians and community members pay school-related  
fees safely, quickly, and easily. It will help increase efficiency and security at schools by  
making payments directly into schools’ bank accounts and eliminating the need for  
teachers to handle money. In addition, once registered, you will be immediately informed  
about school activities! 

 

Powered by KEV Group, SchoolCash Online is the industry leader in the management of school 
fees. The system puts all the school-related fees online for purchase so users can make purchases 
online using a credit card or e-check. A processing fee will be included on all items available for 
purchase, regardless of the type of payment used on SchoolCash 

Online or at the school. 
 

How to register 

• Go to https://mcpsmd.schoolcashonline.com/ and click Register. Then, click the Green but-
ton   “Use your MCPS Parent/Guardian Account” 
 

• Sign in with your MCPS Parent/Guardian Account login.  If you haven’t registered with it yet, 
follow follow these steps: 

• Click “Sign Up now”  

• Enter the email address you have on file at your child’s school (e.g., ParentVUE email) 

• Click the “Send verification code” button 

• Enter your verification code from your email and click “Verify code” 

• Create your password for the account. 

• Enter First and Last name in the appropriate fields 

• Enter the email address you have on file at your child’s school (e.g., ParentVUE email) 

• Click the “Send verification code” button 

• Enter your verification code from your email and click “Verify code” 

•Create your password for the account.   

•Enter First and Last name in the appropriate fields 

•Click the “Create” button 

•Go back to https://mcpsmd.schoolcashonline.com and sign in with the email address on file and 
the password you created 

•Answer “Yes” to receive email notifications of new school-related fees assigned to your student. 
 

If you have any questions, please contact the school’s main office tea 

https://mcpsmd.schoolcashonline.com/
https://mcpsmd.schoolcashonline.com/
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Student Transfer Application Season Scheduled from the First School Day 
in February 2025 Through the First School Day in April 2025 

  
Montgomery County parents/guardians who wish to request a Change of School Assignment (COSA) for their children from 
their home school may begin the process during the upcoming transfer season; from February 3 through April 1, 2025.  COSA 
requests will not be accepted after April 1, 2025, unless the family is new to their address or there is an emergency event that 
could not have been foreseen. 
 
Students in Montgomery County Public Schools (MCPS) are expected to attend the school within the established  attendance 
area in which they reside (home school) or assigned in accordance with their Individualized Education Program 
(IEP).          Students may apply for Change of School Assignment (COSA) from the home school, or the school of  assignment 
through the IEP process, based on the following criteria: 
 

• When a documented unique hardship is shown:  Students may apply for a COSA when extenuating circumstances 
related to their specific physical, mental or emotional well-being or their family’s individual or personal situation could be 
mitigated by a change of school assignment. 

 
• When a family moved within Montgomery County who wish to continue attending their former home school may request a 

COSA without demonstrating a unique hardship.  Such requests may be considered for a remainder of the current school 
year only, with the exception that students in Grade 11 or 12 may be granted a COSA to stay through high school gradua-
tion. 

 
• When a student seeks to attend the school where a sibling will be enrolled in the regular/general school program, or a spe-

cial education program, during the year the students wants to enroll. 
► When a sibling attends a magnet, language immersion or other application program at elementary level, a COSA may 
be approved to the regular school program for other sibling on a case-by-case basis.  Such approval requires consideration 
of available classroom space, grade-level enrollment, staffing allocations, or other factors that impact the schools in-
volved. 

 
The criteria above regarding siblings do not apply if a boundary change has occurred or if the sibling is in PreK. 
Consideration will be given to school capacity and other issues that impact the ability of the requested school to admit new 
students. 
 
The transfer process begins in the home school, where parents/guardians may request the Change of School Assignment 
(COSA) Information Booklet through ParentVue.  The booklet describes the process, and provides useful information.   
Beginning the first week of February 2025, the COSA booklet will be available in both English and Spanish.  Exempt county-
wide programs that do not fall under the transfer guidelines are listed in the booklet. 
 
New for the 2025-2026 school year, parents must submit their request for a change of school assignment (COSA) online 
through their ParentVue portal.  The parent making the request will be copied on an email notification sent to the                   
administrative team of the student's current school shortly after the submission; this will serve as their "receipt" of request and 
will be sent to the email they entered when completing the online form. 
 
For information about assignments for students residing in the Northeast, Downcounty or Middle School Magnet Consortium 
areas, please contact the Division of Consortia Choice and Application Program Services 
240-740-7800 or visit the website at www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/departments/schoolchoice. 
 
For more information about the transfer process, parents/guardians are encouraged to contact the principal at their home 
school.  Non-english speaking students and parents/guardians who may require assistance may contact ASK MCPS to get the 
information they need by telephone at 240-740-3000.  Telephone operators who speak English and Spanish are available from 
7:30am to 5:30pm, Monday through Friday.  Parents who speak languages other than English or Spanish who call the ASK 
MCPS telephone line and identify their language will have their questions answered through a telephone interpreter. 
 
 
English and translated copies of Form 335-45, Request for Change of School Assignment, is available online at https://
www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/info/transfers/. 
 
 

http://www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/departments/schoolchoice
https://www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/info/transfers/
https://www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/info/transfers/
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Diamond Elementary Arts Program  
March Newsletter 

 

What is going on in Art class during March? 

Kindergarten will be creating blueprint prints out of cardboard and paint.  

First Grade will be creating collagraph cityscape prints.  

Second Grade will be creating heart designs using printmaking strategies. 

Third Grade will be creating donuts out of clay. 

Fourth Grade will be creating one point perspective drawings. 

Fifth Grade will be creating Tessellation artwork. 

 

What is going on in Music class during March? 

 

Kindergarten - Students will produce appropriate sounds in response to picture symbols representing long/short 
and high/low sounds. Students will maintain the steady beat on found sound instruments and using locomotor and 
non-locomotor movements. Students will learn simple circle, hand, and partner games. 

1st grade - Students will be working on reading simple rhythm and pitch patterns.  Students will notate simple 
rhythm and pitch patterns, placing notes in spaces and on lines.  Students will identify musical form that is the same 
or different (AB or ABA). 

2nd grade - Students will be working on reading simple rhythm and pitch patterns and musical symbols. Students 
will sing with proper breath support and posture.  Students will maintain a simple drone or bordun on barred         
instruments.  Students will learn dances from various cultures.  

 3rd grade - Students will read simple melodies and interpret music symbols to perform songs on the recorder.    
Students will sing in 2–3-part rounds.  Students will listen to, sing and play songs in compound meter.  Students will 
learn dances from various cultures. 

4th grade - Students will read, perform, and notate rhythmic phrases from standard notation. Students will listen to, 
sing, and play songs in compound meter.  Students will learn dances from various cultures. 

5th grade - Students will read, perform, and notate rhythmic phrases from standard notation. Students will listen to, 
sing, and play songs in compound meter.  Students will continue to sing partner songs and create simple                 
improvisations.  Students will learn dances from various cultures. 

 

What is going on in Physical Education class during March? 

Kindergarten students will be working on fundamental jumping and landing patterns. 
 
1st grade students will be working on jumping and landing for height and distance, as well as jump roping. 
 
2nd grade students will be working on jumping and landing a self turned short rope, as well as turning and jumping 
a long rope. 
 
3rd grade students will be working on sequence, rhythm, formation and coordinated movement by creating a solo 
dance routine. 
 
4th grade students will be working on unison, and other dance relationships by creating a partner dance routine. 
 
5th grade students will be working on creative dance by creating a group dance routine 


